February 10, 2025

To Danbury Sanitary District Customers

Danbury wastewater treatment plant is working towards reducing the chlorides in
the effluent, with a long-term goal of keeping it below permit levels prescribed by
the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources.

The best way to reduce chlorides in the effluent is to reduce the amount entering
the sewer. One of the main sources of chloride is from commercial/residential
water softeners. Therefore, Danbury Sanitary District has passed an ordinance,
Chloride Reduction Plan Resolution 2024-1. Which requires all commercial and
residential users with water softeners installed are to provide Danbury Sanitary
District with the annual inspection reports from a certified/qualified inspector.

If you have any questions regarding chlorides, please call the operator at
715-645-0686. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

Patti Edwards, Operator
Danbury Water Utilities
715-645-0686

pattie@stcroixojibwe-nsn.gov



